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Dr Spence, Ladies and Gentlemen: 

We meet in a building, the purpose and design of which, is recognition.  In 1854, Edmund Blacket’s Tudor 
Perpendicular Gothic design for this Great Hall was intended to recognise the debt of this university to the ancient 
universities of Oxford and Cambridge, and more generally to recognise its debt to the Western tradition of teaching 
and learning.  But it is not just the design of the building.  The purpose of this Great Hall is to provide a suitable 
venue to recognise the learning of graduands, who are presented to the Chancellor for admission to their degrees.  I 
well remember receiving two degrees from Dame Leonie here, and it remains a powerful symbol of recognition for 
me, as I am sure it does, not just for other graduates of this university, but for the families of those graduates, who 
share in their recognition. 

So it is fitting that, meeting here today, we should ask the Socratic question: What is recognition?  

And it is equally fitting that we have one of our University’s most illustrious graduates, Noel Pearson, to help answer 
the question.  He was a member of the Expert Panel on Constitutional Recognition of Indigenous Australians 
established by the Gillard Government, and has been an active advocate of recognition since then.  Successive 
Australian Governments have affirmed their commitment to some form of recognition.  It is, indeed, a bipartisan 
commitment, as has been affirmed time and again by the Leader of the Opposition.  Mr Pearson has been thinking 
about recognition in new and different ways for the last few years, and has been engaging with members of the 
Government and Opposition about the possibilities for recognition in the Constitution. 

I represent the Constitution Education Fund Australia, which is committed to educating all Australians about the 
history and operation of the Australian Constitution, and the system of government that operates under it.  We have 
established an Educating About Recognition initiative with the support of our principal partner for Educating About 
Recognition, the leading global law firm, Baker & McKenzie.  This is the first of a number of conversations that we 
hope to hold around the country, canvasing a range of views on the Government’s programme for amending the 
Constitution.  I know that CEFA’s chief executive, Kerry Jones, is thrilled that the first of these is being held at her old 
University as part of the Sydney Ideas series, and hopes the conversation will continue next year in CEFA’s proposed 
Australian Constitution Centre. 

This building is also a fitting place for Mr Pearson to conduct a conversation with the University of Chicago’s 
Professor Jonathan Lear.  Raphael’s famous fresco, The School of Athens, at the Vatican, depicts Plato pointing up 
and Aristotle pointing in front.  In this Great Hall, if you look up, you will see that the angel presiding over the study 
of dialectic, holds a book inscribed with one of Aristotle’s diagrams.  And if you look in front, you will see the 
Aboriginal Flag, added more recently, to recognise the antecedent indigenous heritage of this place.  Thus it is a 
fitting place to welcome Professor Lear; a philosopher whose career began with a study of Aristotle’s logic, and 
which has most recently come to focus on questions concerning indigenous heritage. 

Professor Lear is visiting Sydney at the invitation of Psyche + Society’s director, Dr Talia Morag, who has recruited the 
generous support of four organisations to sponsor his visit: the Australian Psychoanalytical Society, Creating a Safe 
Supportive Environment, the Sydney Institute for Psychoanalysis, and the University of Sydney’s Faculty of Arts and 
Social Sciences. 

I am delighted that the University’s Vice-Chancellor, Dr Michael Spence, is with us, and has kindly agreed to offer a 
few words of welcome to Mr Pearson, Professor Lear, and the University’s other guests this evening.  Before he does 
so, however, I have the honour to call upon Professor Shane Houston, the Deputy Vice-Chancellor for Indigenous 
Strategy and Services, to provide an acknowledgement of country.  Ladies and gentlemen, Professor Houston. 


